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Item 7.  Financial Statements, Pro Forma Financial Information and Exhibits

(c)      Exhibits

99.1 Press release issued by USANA Health Sciences, Inc. dated July 15, 2003

99.2 Transcript from the conference call held by USANA Health Sciences,  Inc. on
     July 16, 2003

Item 12. Results of Operations and Financial Condition

On July 15, 2003, USANA Health Sciences, Inc. issued a press release announcing
its financial results for the second quarter ended June 28, 2003. On July 16,
2003, USANA Health Sciences, Inc. held a conference call to announce and discuss
its financial results with institutional investors for the second quarter ended
June 28, 2003. Copies of the press release and the conference call transcript
are furnished herewith as Exhibit 99.1 and Exhibit 99.2, respectively to this
form 8-K and are incorporated herein by reference. The company will also post
these documents on its corporate website, www.usanahealthsciences.com under the
"investor relations" link.

The information in this Current Report is being furnished and shall not be
deemed "filed" for the purposes of Section 18 of the Securities and Exchange Act
of 1934, as amended, or otherwise subject to the liabilities of that Section.
The information in this Current Report shall not be incorporated by reference
into any registration statement or other document pursuant to the Securities Act
of 1933, as amended. The furnishing of the information in this Current Report is
not intended to, and does not, constitute a representation that such furnishing
is required by Regulation FD or that the information this Current Report
contains is material investor information that is not otherwise publicly
available.
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              USANA Announces Record Results for the Second Quarter

SALT LAKE CITY, July 15, 2003--USANA Health Sciences,  Inc. (Nasdaq: USNA) today
announced financial results for the second quarter ending June 28, 2003.

Sales for the second quarter of 2003 totaled $47.2 million, an increase of 47%
compared to $32.1 million reported in the second quarter of 2002. The growth in
sales is primarily due to the increasing number of active customers and a
positive impact from stronger foreign currencies of about $2.3 million compared
to the second quarter of 2002. Net earnings of $4.3 million were generated in
the second quarter, compared to $1.7 million in the prior year's second quarter.
Earnings per share for the quarter were $0.41 per share, an increase of $0.25
per share or 156% over the second quarter of 2002.

"We continue to reach record levels for both sales and earnings," commented Dave
Wentz, President of USANA. "The worldwide growth in active Associates remains a
key driver of our success. It is gratifying to see more and more people around
the world benefiting from both the health benefits and home-based business
opportunity USANA provides. In July we officially opened our business operations
in South Korea. We anticipate that Korea will become a significant market for us
and are pleased with the high level of excitement we have seen from our
Associate leaders."

"Sales continue to surpass our expectations," stated Gilbert A. Fuller, Chief
Financial Officer of USANA. "Even without the $2.3 million benefit from stronger
foreign currencies relative to the US dollar, our year-over-year sales growth
was a remarkable 40%. Based on the better than expected sales, we have increased
our guidance for the remainder of 2003. We now anticipate annual sales to exceed
$190 million with earnings per share approaching $1.65. As we move into the
third quarter we expect sales to approach $52 million with earnings per share in
the range of $0.43 to $0.45. We expect Korea to be a significant market, but
realize that our upward guidance is dependent in part upon the actual results of
that market."

USANA executives will hold a conference call to discuss this announcement and
review key line items on the statement of earnings with investors on July 16,
2003 at 9:00 AM EDT. Investors may listen to the call by accessing USANA's
website at http://www.usanahealthsciences.com and by clicking on the "Investors"
icon.

USANA develops and manufactures high quality nutritionals, personal care, and
weight management products that are sold directly to Preferred Customers and
Associates throughout the United States, Canada, Australia, New Zealand, Hong
Kong, Japan, Taiwan, South Korea and the United Kingdom. More information on
USANA can be found at http://www.usanahealthsciences.com.

This press release contains forward-looking statements within the meaning of
Section 27A of the Securities Act and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange
Act. Actual results could differ materially from those projected in the
forward-looking statements, which involve a number of risks and uncertainties,
including reliance upon the company's independent Associate network, government
regulation of products, manufacturing and marketing, changes in the effective
tax rate, and risks associated with international expansion. Those statements
include the statements that 1) "The worldwide growth in active Associates
remains a key driver of our success," 2) "We anticipate that Korea will become a
significant market for us and are pleased with the high level of excitement we
have seen from our Associate leaders," 3) "We now anticipate annual sales to
exceed $190 million with earnings per share approaching $1.65," 4) "As we move
into the third quarter we expect sales to approach $52 million with earnings per
share in the range of $0.43 to $0.45," and 5) "We expect Korea to be a
significant market, but realize that our upward guidance is dependent in part
upon the actual results of that market." The contents of this release should be
considered in conjunction with the warnings and cautionary statements contained



in USANA's most recent filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission on
Forms 10-K and 10-Q.



- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Operator

Good morning and welcome ladies and gentlemen to the USANA Health  Sciences Inc.
second-quarter  2003 earnings release  conference call. I would now like to turn
the conference over to Mr. Riley Timmer, Investor Relations Analyst.

- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 RILEY TIMMER  - USANA Health Sciences - Investor Relations Analyst

Thank you, Rob. Good morning and thank you for joining us this morning. Today's
conference call is also available live via webcast and can be accessed directly
from our Website at www.usanahealthsciences.com. Shortly after the call, a
replay will be available for approximately 90 days.

The purpose of today's conference call is to discuss financial results for the
second-quarter of 2003. Before we begin, as a reminder, during the course of
this conference call, management will make forward-looking statements regarding
future events or the future financial performance of the Company. Those
statements involve risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to
differ perhaps materially from the results projected in such forward-looking
statements. We caution you that these statements should be considered in
conjunction with the disclosures including specific risk factors and financial
data contained in the Company's most recent filings with the SEC including its
most recent annual report on form 10-K.

I will now turn the call over to Gilbert A. Fuller,  Chief Financial  Officer of
USANA.

- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 GILBERT FULLER  - USANA Health Sciences - SVP and CFO

Good morning.  Thanks, Riley. Good morning everyone and thank you for joining us
to review USANA's second-quarter results.

As a sidenote, Dave Wentz, our President, will not be with us on the call this
morning. He is currently in South Korea participating in that market's opening
events.

On July 10th, we announced the acquisition of a manufacturer of skin and
personal care products. By bringing the manufacturing of our skin care products
in house, we should be able to reduce production cost and gain greater control
over the quality of products we sell. As you know, we take great pride in our
pharmaceutical grade manufacturing and the science-based products we provide. We
believe that this vertical integration is a key step in our business strategy.

On July 14th, we officially opened the doors for business in South Korea. The
level of the excitement and drive we are seeing from the associates there is
greater than any new market opening we have experienced. We believe this market
has the potential to be very successful for USANA. South Korea represents the
third largest selling market in the world with annual sales of about $4.6
billion.

This quarter was very rewarding in that we saw double-digit year-over-year
growth in each of our markets. Our Australia and New Zealand markets saw the
most significant growth increasing by 62 percent compared to last year's
second-quarter.

It is also gratifying to see North America, our most mature market, grow at
double-digit rates. Our associate leaders from around the world have dedicated
themselves to spreading the vision of true health and true wealth, driving sales
to record levels for the fourth consecutive quarter.

I will now review key financial statement line items with you. Net sales for the
second quarter of 2003 were $47.2 million, an increase of 47 percent compared to
the $32.1 million reported in the second-quarter of 2002. Sales were also up 15
percent on a consecutive basis for the first quarter of 2003. The growth in net
sales is due to the increasing number of active customers, driving increasing
sales in each of our markets.

Sales in the second-quarter were also impacted by stronger foreign currencies
relative to the U.S. dollar, which positively impacted sales this quarter by
approximately $2.3 million when compared to the second quarter of 2002.



Excluding the positive impact from the weaker dollar, year-over-year sales
growth would have been about 40 percent.

Cost of sales this quarter decreased as a percentage of net sales to 22.1
percent compared to 26.1 percent in the second-quarter of 2002. Our gross
margins improved during the quarter primarily due to improved production and
procurement efficiencies, the effects of a price increase in certain products
implemented in the fourth quarter of 2002, and to improve economies of scale
associated with an increasing sales base.

We expect to see modest benefits to cost of sales for the remainder of 2003 due
to continued operating leverage from increasing sales. As we announced last
week, we recently acquired in-house manufacturing capacity for our personal care
products. We anticipate that realized benefits to cost of sales resulting from
the production of our Sense products in-house will begin to take effect at the
end of 2003.

Associate incentive expense for the second quarter was 39.6 percent of net
sales. This is an increase of 150 basis points compared to the second-quarter of
2002 but is in line with our guidance provided for the second-quarter. The
year-over-year increase in associate incentives can be attributed to a larger
portion of sales coming from products with higher sales volumes point ratios, an
increase in the amount of commissions paid to associates in Australia and New
Zealand, and the elimination of processing fees on associate commission checks.
USANA remains committed to our associates by providing what we believe to be the
most fair and equitable compensation plan available in the industry.

Even though the just completed acquisition will not add to this line item, we
expect associate incentives to increase in the third and fourth quarters
relative to sales due to special associate promotions and incentives we will be
running to aid further growth on the top-line.

Selling, general and administrative spending decreased to 22.4 percent of sales
during the second quarter of 2003 compared to 26.7 percent in the prior year
quarter. This can be attributed to operating leverage gained on higher than
anticipated sales. Although we would typically expect to see leverage in SG&A
from a rising sales base, we believe SG&A for the year will run at approximately
this relative level due to the added expenses from our recent acquisition and to
the opening of the new satellite office in Kaohsiung, Taiwan.

As a result of these line items, we saw operating income for the second-quarter
of 2003 increase to 15.1 percent of sales as compared with 8.4 percent achieved
during the second-quarter 2002.

Income tax for the second quarter was 37 percent, which is in line with our
guidance. We believe that the effective tax rate for 2003 will remain at 37
percent of pretax earnings, although we would note that the effective tax might
be affected by stock option exercises and changes in foreign markets during the
next six months.

Let's now look at the bottom line for a moment. Earnings for the second-quarter
were 41 cents per share compared to 16 cents in the second quarter of 2002. This
is an increase of about 156 percent on a year-over-year basis.

Now to reiterate the guidance that was updated in the press release, we now
expect to see annual sales in 2003 in excess of $190 million and earnings per
share for the year approaching $1.65. We believe third quarter sales will
approach $52 million with earnings per share in the range of 43 to 45 cents
depending upon the success of our South Korean market.

I would also like to comment on cash and cash flow for just a moment. EBITDA for
the second quarter was just over $8 million. Our strong cash balance allowed us
to pay for our recent acquisition without adding debt to our balance sheet.


